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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
  
    We are incredibly thankful for the way in which students, staff, and our community  
responded to the challenges we faced together after the winter break. Students have  
done an excellent job following all the enhanced safety measures at the school.  Thank 
you for your support in helping our students keep Burnett a safe place to work, learn, 
and lead. The latest guidance from the BCCDC and VCH is available on our website. We 
will work to help our students remain vigilant in maintaining health and safety protocols 
as we wait for an easing of Public Health Order restrictions. As a staff, we are optimistic 
that there are brighter days ahead for our learning community.  
     Despite the challenges, we have had an excellent month of learning at Burnett.  Staff 
have adapted their curriculum and instruction helping our students finish the first 
semester strong. Staff agreed to cancel their professional collaboration time during BLT 
this month to allow more time for students to complete learning activities, go deeper in 
their understanding, and get extra help. I had the opportunity to visit many classrooms 
over the past several weeks and was impressed by the way in which students were 
demonstrating their learning in a variety of ways.  Staff continue to design lessons and 
learning opportunities based on British Columbia’s redesigned curriculum.  Students 
shared with me many summative learning opportunities at the end of semester that 
reflected their understanding of Big Ideas, Curricular and Core Competencies. We are 
proud of the learning and engagement that happens every day. Please enjoy a small 
sample in our Learning in Focus section in every newsletter. 
     In January, our Use Your Voice club led our school in learning about Black Excellence 
Day placing posters of significant societal contributions made by Black people. Many 
students wore black in support of the day and staff were provided resources to lead 
discussions in their classrooms. The month of February is Black History Month.  Our 
Library Learning Commons has many excellent resources available for staff and students. 
January 28th was International Holocaust Remembrance Day.  Many of our social studies 
classrooms took time to deepen their understanding and review the importance of 
remembering the Holocaust.  Along with the Richmond School District, Burnett is 
committed to becoming a more inclusive and equitable school each day. On January 
31st, our staff participated in an informative professional development day on how we 
can be more active in being an anti-racist community.   
     February is a very busy month at Burnett. Please take the time to review the events 
calendar and read the Week at a Glance each week. In a few days we will begin 
semester two. Semester change always provides an opportunity for students to make a 
fresh start and set meaningful educational and personal goals for the remainder of the 
year. This includes taking time for personal wellness, paying attention to mental health, 
sleeping well and regular exercise.  The pandemic has been challenging for both 
students, staff, and families. Students are encouraged to reach out for help at any time.   
     Finally, Gung Hei Fat Choi! Gong Xi Fa Cai! Happy Lunar Year to those who celebrate!  
 
Mr. D. Ratzlaff 
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IMPORTANT UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

Feb 1 Chinese New Year 
Feb 2 Last Day Semester 1 
Feb 3  Semester Turnaround Day 
     (Students do not attend)  

Virtual Program Planning Sessions 
for Grade 9 to 11 at home 

                PAC Meeting @7:00 PM Virtual 
Feb 4 First Day Semester 2 
Feb 9 Learning Reports Published 
Feb 10 Virtual Open House (YouTube) 
 Grade 8 Program Planning in 
 Humanities 8 Classes  
Feb 10-23 Program Planning 2022-2023 in 
 MyEd BC for Students  
Feb 18 Pro D Day 
Feb 21 Family Day 
 

Mar 3 PAC Meeting 
Mar 4 Conference Day (Mental Health) 
 Interim Reports 
Mar 8 Parent Teacher Conferences 
 

https://jnburnett.sd38.bc.ca/news/2022/01/24/january-24-2022-updated-covid-19-guidance-k-12-vch-and-bccdc
https://curriculum.gov.bc.ca/
https://jnburnett.sd38.bc.ca/parents/burnett-week-glance-waag
mailto:burnett@sd38.bc.ca
http://jnburnett.sd38.bc.ca/
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PIVOTING IN THE PANDEMIC 

Law 12 classes work hard for and look forward to our Mock Trial – 
each year it represents an engaging, hands-on opportunity to 
synthesize and apply their learning.  We were planned and ready 
to go and then Omicron hit and some of our key participants were 
knocked down.  We had to pivot and create a way to run the trial. 
We set up a Teams Meeting, and some students supported with 
iPads and Yeti microphones; therefore, we were able to have 
those inside and outside class fully participate.  Just as in past 
classes, we had lawyers questioning and objecting, witnesses 
delivering testimony, the judge, court clerk, and sheriff keeping all 
in line, but this time, with a mix of in person and online 
involvement.  An unexpected highlight was how one student 
initiated the drawing attached to this article using her tablet.   
The takeaways. Tech tools that PAC and the Library Learning 
Commons provide facilitate distributed learning.  Students and 
staff continue to show resilience and creativity in overcoming 
challenges.  Sometimes an unfortunate context creates the most 
authentic learning.  
 

D. Giesbrecht  
Law 12 Teacher 

 
 

THEATRE COMPANY 

Theatre Company 9-12 is still working hard!! 
We have pushed the opening date for our mainstage show, "The Play that Goes Wrong" until May/June, but we 
continue to work on it and have even put up the beginnings of the amazing set designed by Ms. McNee and built by 
Mr. Bevan. There is still lots of painting and building to do but it's looking great! 
We have then bumped up the student-led One Act Play, "14 Ways To Screw Up Your College Interview". We are 
almost finished the audition and casting process and will begin rehearsals with the intention of opening it 
in March, preferably live but also with the possibility of it being video recorded. This show features only two actors per 
scene, reducing the numbers of students at rehearsals, an important consideration during these times. 
Regardless, we are committed to creating quality theatre and working together to build our production and 
performance skills. We hope to see you at one or both of this year's productions. What we do is a labour of love and 
we hope to share it with you all soon!! We will keep you posted!! 
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ART DISPLAYS IN THE LIBRARY 
 
Thanks to Ms. Verma and Ms. Riter, J.N. Burnett’s talented Art students were able to put their creations on display in 
the library this month. 
 
Mr. Heller’s Art Studio class explored the idea of creating a concept food, then designing and building a 3D model where 
it could be sold.  Considering space, texture, and scale, students were able to experiment with different materials to 
create conceptual models.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Ms. Taylor’s Studio Art 3D designed and constructed papier maché hot air balloons, considering elements of art and 
principles of design, such as form, colour, emphasis, and unity.  Students used their imagination to create unique and 
dynamic sculptures. 
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ARC News 
Follow ARC (Animal Rehabilitation and Care Rescue Society) by reading our blog at arcrescue.ca.  
Donations to the rescue can also be made through our website.  Thank you to everyone who purchased a toque for 
Covenant House.  The money went to help animals in need and the toques are now being distributed to homeless 
youth. 
We are looking for crafters who are able to make jewelry, toques, stuffed animals, and 
other items ARC can sell.  We can help purchase the necessary craft materials. We also 
need families with dog experience who are willing to foster a rescue dog for 2-12 weeks.   
Please contact Margaret Galan at 604-668-6478 if you can help with making items or with 
fostering. 
Our Care dog, Jet, wants to thank all the students (especially Raymond) who showered him 
with candygrams in December.  He received an entire boxful to donate to his young human friends and it's possible he 
got to taste one himself.  Jet hangs out in room A110A on Tuesday, Wednesday, and Friday, and all students are 
welcome to drop by and visit him.   
  

LAUNCH SIGNING OFF 
Hey Breakers, we were the Marketing 11 class this semester! Our store, LAUNCH, has served the Breakers' community for five 
months. We have accomplished so much in such a little time, thanks to your support. Here's a little VIDEO for you all to show 
how much we appreciate what you have done for us. Everyone at LAUNCH wants to let you know that you are amazing, and 
you can do it!  

 

GRADE 8 T-SHIRTS 
To build community in the Grade 8 Class, several "COVID safe" events have been 
planned this year to bring the class of 2026 together. As part of the community building 
endeavour, the Mentors have designed a t-shirt that is unique to this grade 8 class. The 
theme for this year's grade 8 class is "Breakers Breaking Barriers.  We encourage grade 
8s to purchase a shirt as a way of connecting with their peers in Grade 8. 

 

Purchase at Cash-On-Line

 

WINTER FORMAL POSTPONED 
 

We are pleased to see our students back in the building after an extended Winter Break. This message comes to 
bring the unfortunate news that we will be postponing the Winter Formal to a date to be determined at a later 
time. This decision comes after considering the following factors: 
 

1. The spread of the Omicron variant of COVID-19 is still rampant in the community and holding an event like 
this may be an additional opportunity for our community to become sick. 

2. Dancing is currently not permitted in school district events due to COVID-19 protocols. 
3. The event capacity is significantly reduced due to COVID-19 protocols and this prohibits how many students 

can attend. 
 

When we are able to hold a more robust, “traditional” Grad Formal event, we will work with our event venue to 
create an experience that grads can fully enjoy. At this time, our Grad Boat Cruise and Dinner and Dance events 
are still on. As we get closer to those dates, information of the event will be released along with payment details. 
Although this is not the news grads wanted to hear, the health and safety of the community is paramount above 
all else. 
 

Take care Grads of 2022. 
 

https://youtu.be/evBBTVLtLe0
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ATHLETIC COUNCIL  
This month, Burnett has succeeded in the Richmond Basketball League, with the Bantam Boys currently ranked 2nd, 
the Juvenile Boys ranked 3rd, and the Juvenile Girls ranked 4th, Burnett's highest-ranking teams amongst grades. Yaro 
Meng, captain of the Bantam Boys team, was awarded the Athlete of the Month for January, averaging 28 points per 
game and scoring a career-high of 40 points vs. McRoberts. Josephine Tang earned her Athlete of the Month for 
January by helping the Juvenile Girls win, scoring 18 points. The Senior Boys team achieved a 2-2 record, with Tenzin 
Bray scoring a season-high of 47 points and 14 rebounds. The Senior Boys took Palmer to overtime, winning 66-61 with 
free throws last minute. All the Breakers Basketball Teams have been working hard to prepare for their upcoming 
playoffs which starts in two weeks. Let's keep working, Breakers!  

The player of the month of 

January is Yaro Meng. The 
Bantam Boys’ Basketball Team 
have started their season 
intense, going 6-1 in the 
Richmond League. Yaro Meng 
has demonstrated tremendous 

skill and teamwork by 
involving himself with his 
peers and teammates. Yaro is 
vocal on and off the court and 
never fails to show his 

potential in practices and 
games. Yaro currently has a 
total of 157 points, 53 
rebounds, and 28 steals. 
 

The player of the month of 

January is Josephine Tang.  
Her prominent role on the 
team is evident, as she 
scores efficiently and leads 
the team, both on and off 
the court.  On January 20th 

in a game against 
McRoberts, Josephine led 
the team to a win with 19 
points.  Josephine currently 
has a total of 36 points, 10 

rebounds, and 14 steals. 
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It's that time of the year!!!!  
Don't miss out on this year's yearbook. February 25th is the last day to pre-purchase your yearbook.  Past this 
date you will not be able to have one in June to sign and share with friends. Do not miss out as many have been 
disappointed in June when they did not buy the book.  
So many memories have already been captured from Grade 8 events, Grad spirit weeks, Athletic teams and clubs 
.... don't miss out!!!! Go to your online store to purchase them by Feb 25th. 
 

CALLING ALL GRADS! 
 
Send in your baby photos. The yearbook class is putting this year’s book together and we are coming up to that 
time of the year where GRADS send in their baby photos. Please send your baby photo, name and student 
number to Ms. Carvalheiro at ccarvalheiro@sd38.bc.ca by FEBRUARY 28th.  
 

study@sd38.bc.ca 604-668-6217

mailto:ccarvalheiro@sd38.bc.ca
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J.N. Burnett Secondary School Career Centre News 
Ms. S. Carter is the Burnett Career Information Advisor 
located in the Counselling Centre who is able to help you 
with post-secondary admission requirements and 
applications, discuss future careers, jobs, 
scholarships and monumental advice and coaching. Do you 
have any questions and or would like to meet with Ms. S. 
Carter please email shcarter@sd38.bc.ca. Ms. S. Carter is at 
J.N. Burnett on Mondays, Thursdays and alternative 
Wednesdays. 
Career Centre website: 
https://portal.sd38.bc.ca/public/du6o2hu/Pages/Career-
Information.aspx#/= 
 
To All Grade 10/11/12 
General admission requirements for post-secondary 
institutions 
English language requirement 
Quantitative and analytical requirement 
Four to Six approved Grade 12 courses, including English 
Studies 12 (min 70%) or equivalent. Admission is based on an 
evaluation of all approved Grade 11 and 12 courses and a 
proficient level of performance on the Grade 12 Literacy 
Assessment. 
What do I need? Make an appointment to see Ms. S. Carter, 
Career Information Advisor at  mailto:shcarter@sd38.bc.ca 
and have your questions answered. Wednesday’s.  
 
Students are you interested in entering a free monthly draw 
for gift cards or prizes? Check out the Career Programs slat 
board in your counselling centre. Scan the QR-code and 
correctly answer the questions, and your name will go into a 
draw to win one of the prizes for the month. The draws will 
take place after the last day of each month between now and 
the end of April.  Check out the Career Programs slat board 
today to take part!" 
 
UBC Geering Up offers all-girls free events 
All-Girls* Events are exciting opportunities for girls across BC 
to explore how they can use their creativity to help the 
world. Attendees will learn about engineering design and will 
enjoy fun, hands-on activities led by current university 
students and meet inspiring mentors. Connect with other 
like-minded students and talk to current engineering 
students and professionals who will share their stories and 

experience. For event listings and to sign up go to:  
https://geeringup.apsc.ubc.ca/programming/general-
information/events/all-girls/ 
 
FEB 2/22 at 3pm Careers in Trades Online Q and A Series - 
for STUDENTS (parents are welcome) 
FEB 16/22 at 3pm Careers in Trades Online Q and A Series - 
for STUDENTS (parents are welcome)   
Ask any questions you may have about these programs and 
opportunities available within the Richmond School District! 
 
Learn about:   

• Apprenticeship program offerings (Plumbing, 
Professional Cook, Carpentry, Welding, Aircraft 
Maintenance Engineer, Construction Electrician, 
Millwright, etc.) 

• How to receive FREE tuition to take one of these 
programs 

• How to get school credit (and award $$) for paid 
work done in a skilled trade  

• How to apply for a program and  
program entry requirements 

• How to get both college and high school credits  
Zoom Meeting ID: 616 3753 0153 
Passcode: 860349 
https://sd38.zoom.us/j/61637530153 
 
FEB 15/22 - Explore French Immersion Program Application 
Deadline 
Explore is an intensive French-immersion program that is 
offered during the spring and summer. If you are interested 
in learning or improving French and travelling to a new part 
of Canada, then Explore might be the perfect program for 
you. For participants 16 and older, Explore institutions offer 
spring and summer sessions, which last between 31 and 33 
days. For 13 - 15-year-olds, three-week summer sessions are 
available.   
 
Secondary students can receive four French elective credits 
to put towards their Dogwood Diploma. 
Details and how to apply at: 
https://englishfrench.ca/explore/what-is-explore/?lang  
 
If you have any questions please contact 
Marc.Labelle@gov.bc.ca.  

mailto:shcarter@sd38.bc.ca
https://portal.sd38.bc.ca/public/du6o2hu/Pages/Career-Information.aspx#/=
https://portal.sd38.bc.ca/public/du6o2hu/Pages/Career-Information.aspx#/=
mailto:shcarter@sd38.bc.ca
https://geeringup.apsc.ubc.ca/programming/general-information/events/all-girls/
https://geeringup.apsc.ubc.ca/programming/general-information/events/all-girls/
https://sd38.zoom.us/j/61637530153
https://www.google.com/url?q=https%3A%2F%2Fenglishfrench.ca%2Fexplore%2Fwhat-is-explore%2F%3Flang&sa=D&ust=1642876991459000&usg=AOvVaw3knZRAm5DAyxmYPdOESarp
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FEB 16/22 JIBC Online Information Session for the Law 
Enforcement Studies program 7-8PM PST 
Interested in a career in law enforcement or public safety? 
Learn about JIBC's Law Enforcement Studies Programs at our 
info session. Free registration is now open via 
Eventbrite. https://www.eventbrite.com/e/info-session-jibc-
law-enforcement-studies-diplomadegree-programs-tickets-
225601168167?utm_campaign=lesd-bles-info-
sessions&utm_medium=Email&utm_source=Campaigner&c
mp=1 
 
Are you aware of the Canadian Coast Guard College? 

• Graduates receive a Bachelor degree! 
• Students graduate debt free!  
• Graduates receive a guaranteed job upon 

graduation! 
• To apply students need advance Math and Physics – 

Grade 11 and Grade 12 
• No application fees 
• Deadline to apply is February 18, 2022 

 Want to learn more: 
• visit our website CCGC-Officer Training Program 
• Speak to a recruiter 
• reach out to our recruiters at 

CCGCRecruitment@dfo-mpo.gc.ca 
 
FEB 24/22 6:30pm-7:30pm 
Parent Info Evening Invite to Career Program Offerings and 
Industry Guests (students are welcome)  
Guest Speakers from Industry Training Authority, PCL 
Construction and go2HR (hospitality training/employment) 

(Sign in around 6:20pm, as we need to start as close to 
6:30pm as possible) Join Zoom Meeting   
https://sd38.zoom.us/j/61949121628 
Meeting ID 
619 4912 1628 Passcode: 235401 
 
FEB 26/22 FUTURE BUSINESS LEADERS CONFERENCE 10AM - 
4PM 
The KPU Melville School of Business invites grade 11 – 12 
students to represent their school in a competition to be 
crowned the Future Business Leaders of 2022. The two-
day Future Business Leaders conference will continue to be 
hosted virtually. KPU will be assigning students to teams.    
Students will be faced with real business challenges that 
encourage them to think out-of-the-box and design the best 
method to meet their client’s goals. Participants will be 
mentored by faculty in the School of Business, gain 
university-level business skills, and be able to network with 
industry professionals. Each member of the winning team will 
receive a $1000 entrance scholarship to KPU’s School of 
Business!  
If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact 
Sheri Browning at Sheri.Browning1@kpu.ca  
RSVP here https://www.kpu.ca/futureleaders 
Note: KPU will be assigning teams 
Registrants will be notified one week prior with more 
information 
 
FEB 28/22 Democracy & Me Poetry Contest Deadline - Open 
to K-12 students in BC.  This contest encourages youth to 
think about the importance of their voices and of community, 
civic engaging and the rights and responsibilities of 
citizenship and democracy. 
Visit https://democracyandme.ca/ for details. 
 
 

 
 
DEC 1/21 OPENS – MARCH 15/22 Deadline 
For Grade 11 students who be attending post-secondary 
after graduation with intention to complete a degree. 
Requirements include Canadian citizenship and critical 
financial need. Students must have exhibited integrity and 
perseverance in overcoming personal adversity and co-
curricular and community activities.  
https://horatioalger.ca/en/scholarships/about-our-
scholarships-programs/provincial-programs/ 

https://www.google.com/url?q=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com%2Fe%2Finfo-session-jibc-law-enforcement-studies-diplomadegree-programs-tickets-225601168167%3Futm_campaign%3Dlesd-bles-info-sessions%26utm_medium%3DEmail%26utm_source%3DCampaigner%26cmp%3D1&sa=D&ust=1642876991459000&usg=AOvVaw26IclgpqjAWwrq1JWbs6qB
https://www.google.com/url?q=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com%2Fe%2Finfo-session-jibc-law-enforcement-studies-diplomadegree-programs-tickets-225601168167%3Futm_campaign%3Dlesd-bles-info-sessions%26utm_medium%3DEmail%26utm_source%3DCampaigner%26cmp%3D1&sa=D&ust=1642876991459000&usg=AOvVaw26IclgpqjAWwrq1JWbs6qB
https://www.google.com/url?q=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com%2Fe%2Finfo-session-jibc-law-enforcement-studies-diplomadegree-programs-tickets-225601168167%3Futm_campaign%3Dlesd-bles-info-sessions%26utm_medium%3DEmail%26utm_source%3DCampaigner%26cmp%3D1&sa=D&ust=1642876991459000&usg=AOvVaw26IclgpqjAWwrq1JWbs6qB
https://www.google.com/url?q=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com%2Fe%2Finfo-session-jibc-law-enforcement-studies-diplomadegree-programs-tickets-225601168167%3Futm_campaign%3Dlesd-bles-info-sessions%26utm_medium%3DEmail%26utm_source%3DCampaigner%26cmp%3D1&sa=D&ust=1642876991459000&usg=AOvVaw26IclgpqjAWwrq1JWbs6qB
https://www.google.com/url?q=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com%2Fe%2Finfo-session-jibc-law-enforcement-studies-diplomadegree-programs-tickets-225601168167%3Futm_campaign%3Dlesd-bles-info-sessions%26utm_medium%3DEmail%26utm_source%3DCampaigner%26cmp%3D1&sa=D&ust=1642876991459000&usg=AOvVaw26IclgpqjAWwrq1JWbs6qB
https://www.google.com/url?q=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ccg-gcc.gc.ca%2Fcollege%2Fofficer-training-formation-officier%2Findex-eng.html&sa=D&ust=1642876991448000&usg=AOvVaw3ojsEFg_rxeLzjN9GZmeFh
https://www.google.com/url?q=https%3A%2F%2Fccg1.hiringplatform.ca%2F18625-speak-to-a-recruiter%2F59846-registration%2Fen&sa=D&ust=1642876991448000&usg=AOvVaw0ULkYEU6O4b4dB6zzS0zWr
mailto:CCGCRecruitment@dfo-mpo.gc.ca
https://www.google.com/url?q=https%3A%2F%2Fsd38.zoom.us%2Fj%2F61949121628%23success&sa=D&ust=1642876991458000&usg=AOvVaw37Sh5j9ACXcMJ5d7BKBULy
https://www.google.com/url?q=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.kpu.ca%2Ffutureleaders&sa=D&ust=1642876991460000&usg=AOvVaw0ORXdsGIgeYXh3xnGip31q
mailto:Sheri.Browning1@kpu.ca
https://www.kpu.ca/futureleaders
https://democracyandme.ca/
https://www.google.com/url?q=https%3A%2F%2Fhoratioalger.ca%2Fen%2Fscholarships%2Fabout-our-scholarships-programs%2Fprovincial-programs%2F&sa=D&ust=1637700050909000&usg=AOvVaw0yr17UWUCdUB1aTNXBbxGE
https://www.google.com/url?q=https%3A%2F%2Fhoratioalger.ca%2Fen%2Fscholarships%2Fabout-our-scholarships-programs%2Fprovincial-programs%2F&sa=D&ust=1637700050909000&usg=AOvVaw0yr17UWUCdUB1aTNXBbxGE
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MAY 28/22 myBlueprint Scholarships’ deadline 
The myBlueprint Scholarships are now live and offer five (5) x 
$1,000 Scholarships to students in Grade 11 or 12. 
Students can apply through their myBlueprint Account by 
clicking Tasks > Scholarships! 
www.myBlueprint.ca/sd38 
 
JAN 7/22 BC Hockey Scholarships Applications Open - APR 
30/22 Deadline to Apply 
Awarded annually to registered members to give recognition 
to those who develop their academic career aspirations while 
at the same time nourishing their interest in hockey. 
Monetary awards vary from $500 to $2,000. To be eligible for 
a BC Hockey scholarship, an individual in his or her 
graduating year of high school and must be a current 
registered member or a former BC Hockey member playing in 
the Western Hockey League.  
Visit:  https://bchockey.net/applicationforms/scholarshipappl
ication.aspx 
 
FEB 15/22 BC Scholarship Applications 2:59 pm PST deadline 
55 BC Excellence and 20 Pathway to Teacher Education 
scholarships are available for students graduating by August 
31, 2022. To be considered, students must submit 
applications by February 15, 2022. Recipients receive a 
voucher worth $5,000 that can be reimbursed for post-
secondary tuition paid. Eligibility requirements and 
application instructions are online at BC 
Excellence and Pathway to Teacher Education.  
 
MAR 7/22 Diabetes Hope Scholarship Program 11:59 pm 
PST Deadline  
This program supports post-secondary academic endeavours 
and recognizes the personal triumphs of exemplary young 
adults who demonstrate active involvement in community 
and/or sports activities while engaging in healthy self-
management of their diabetes. Value $2,000. 
For details and to apply go 
to: https://diabeteshopefoundation.com/how-to-apply/ 
 
APR 30/22 - Hamilton Community Associate Scholarship 
Deadline 
An award of $1,000 will be presented at the graduation 
ceremony, or ceremonies of the successful applicant(s), with 
proof of acceptance into a post-secondary program. 
Qualifications: 

• Graduating grade 12 Richmond student in 2022 
• Planning on attending post-secondary education in 

September 2022 
• Community involvement, leadership, and 

volunteerism. 
Emphasis on involvement in the Hamilton Community. 
How to Apply: 

1. Complete the application form 
2. Complete a 500 word’ essay on “what 

does Hamilton mean to you” 
3. Two letters of references (character or work 

reference) 
E-mail the following supporting documentation to 
bwalker@richmond.ca before the application deadline 
For the application form please see your career advisor or 
contact:  Brendan Walker, 604-238-8052 or 
email:  bwalker@richmond.ca 
 
Your application form and all appropriate attachments must 
be received by no later than April 30, 2022.  Applicants 
contacted by May 14, 2022. 
 
Canada Summer Jobs Applications Now Open 
CSJ is a program under the Youth Employment and Skills 
Strategy, which aims to provide flexible and holistic services 
to help all young Canadians develop the skills and gain paid 
work experience to successfully transition into the labour 
market. 
The program provides wage subsidies to employers from not-
for-profit organizations, the public sector, and private sector 
organizations with 50 or fewer full-time employees, to create 
quality summer work experiences for young people aged 15 
to 30 years. 
For more information go to: Canada youth employment 
 
MAY 6/22 Clean Energy BC Secondary School Student 
Scholarship deadline 
Thanks to the generous funding of Ecofish Research Ltd., The 
Clean Energy Association of British Columbia (CEBC) is 
pleased to offer a scholarship of $2,000 to a BC secondary 
school student who is interested in pursuing a future in clean 
energy at a post-secondary institution. Applicants must be a 
full-time secondary student that is graduating in 2022. For 
more information on how students can apply, please 
follow this link. 
 
Also check out these website links: 
Richmond jobs 
http://careers.richmondoval.ca/#job-openings 
https://www.yourlibrary.ca/about/jobs-at-rpl 
https://www.jobbank.gc.ca/youth 
https://www.mcdonalds.com/ca/en-ca/careers.html 
McArthurGlen Designer Outlet Jobs 
 
SEEKING MORE SCHOLARSHIPS OR CAREER INFORMATION! 
GO TO THE CAREER CENTRE WEBSITE AT: 
https://portal.sd38.bc.ca/public/du6o2hu/Pages/Scholarship
s.aspx#/= 
 
TO RECEIVE UPDATES REGULARLY Subscribe to Careers and 
Post-Secondary Education on MYSCHOOLDAY APP Click here  

http://www.myblueprint.ca/sd38
https://bchockey.net/applicationforms/scholarshipapplication.aspx
https://bchockey.net/applicationforms/scholarshipapplication.aspx
http://www.gov.bc.ca/bcexcellencescholarship
http://www.gov.bc.ca/teachereducationscholarship
http://www.gov.bc.ca/teachereducationscholarship
http://www.gov.bc.ca/bcexcellencescholarship
http://www.gov.bc.ca/bcexcellencescholarship
http://www.gov.bc.ca/teachereducationscholarship
https://diabeteshopefoundation.com/how-to-apply/
mailto:bwalker@richmond.ca
mailto:bwalker@richmond.ca
https://www.canada.ca/en/employment-social-development/services/funding/canada-summer-jobs.html?utm_campaign=esdc-edsc-summerjobs-21-22&utm_medium=sem&utm_source=ggl&utm_content=ad-text-en&utm_term=hiring%20students&adv=2122-191150&id_campaign=15795773014&id_source=132420010552&id_content=573180082731&gclid=EAIaIQobChMI54L6ltC59QIVSAutBh0R2QupEAAYASAAEgJaBvD_BwE&gclsrc=aw.ds
https://www.ecofishresearch.com/
https://cleanenergybc.org/
https://cleanenergybc.org/
https://cleanenergybc.org/clean-energy-bc-secondary-school-student-scholarship-2022
https://www.richmond.ca/careers/overview.htm
http://careers.richmondoval.ca/#job-openings
https://www.yourlibrary.ca/about/jobs-at-rpl
https://www.jobbank.gc.ca/youth
https://www.mcdonalds.com/ca/en-ca/careers.html
https://www.mcarthurglen.com/en/outlets/ca/designer-outlet-vancouver/careers/?searchCriteria%5b0%5d%5bkey%5d=SiteSubDept1&searchCriteria%5b0%5d%5bvalues%5d%5b%5d=1797&languageSelect=uk
https://portal.sd38.bc.ca/public/du6o2hu/Pages/Scholarships.aspx#/=
https://portal.sd38.bc.ca/public/du6o2hu/Pages/Scholarships.aspx#/=
https://portal.myschoolday.app/home.php?s=jnburnett
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Happy New Year! Welcome to January 2022 ！ 
 
“Thank you” from the PAC to parents! PAC has received over $4000 in donations for PE Equipment and $6,000 in donations 
for new computers in the library.  

感谢大家为筹建 Burnett 中学图书馆更新电脑和更换体育设施用品而努力！我们很快就筹到了$6,000。而且已经付了$4000 买齐体育设施用

品！ 
 
We are still $10,000 away from meeting our goal of $20,000. We need parents like you to continue and support the library 
upgrade that enriches our children’s lives and education. 

由于我们的孩子们急需要在学校的图书馆用电脑做功课和查阅资料，目前我们离$20,000 的图书馆电脑更新的目标还很远！还差$10,000!  

 
Please continue to show your Burnett Breaker Spirit by sending a donation easily through Cashonline, cheque or cash. Every 
dollar raised will go directly to support Burnett students. 

我恳求大家可以伸出援助之手，为我们的孩子们继续努力！我保证您所出的每一元钱都会用在支持您的孩子身上！我们 Burnett 中学现在已开

放了网络捐款（Cashonline) 也接受捐赠支票和现金！（如果您捐支票与现金的父母，请下载表格和填写好私人资料后与支票或者现金一同让

孩子交给学校或者交给 Connie, 方便我们回寄报税收据给您！） 

 
2021 2022 Fundraising Letter Burnett.pdf 
 

2021 2022 Fundraising Letter Burnett 中学家长会筹款信[1].pdf 

 
Upcoming Events: 

- Thursday, February 3th, 2022 PAC Meeting @ 7:00 pm (MS Teams) 

• 2 月 3 号晚上 7:00 点开家长委员会，欢迎各位父母前来开会 

 
DRY GRAD NEWS 

  
• The first Dry Grad event at Burnett was held over 10 years ago. It is sponsored by the Burnett PAC. The event provides a fun 
and safe party for the Grade 12 graduates after their dinner/dance in June every year. If you are interested in being involved 
on your kids’ big day and party, please kindly email Ellie, the Chair Committee of Dry Grad, at: Ekharazmi@yahoo.com 

我们家长委员会全力支持与配合十二年级的父母创办一年一度的大型毕业典礼活动。2022 年毕业典礼的父母筹办小组的主席是 Ellie. 如果您

有任何毕业典礼的问题可以随时联系 Ellie ：Ekharazmi@yahoo.com 

 
If you have any questions about donations or suggestions regarding the school or the PAC, please feel free to contact me at: 
connie_bobo@hotmail.com  

如果您对学校和家长委员会有任何的想法，对关于学校的筹款的任何建议，欢迎随时联系我：connie_bobo@hotmail.com  

 
 
Tuesday, February 1st, 2022 is Chinese Lunar Tiger        New Year!  
Gong Hei Fa Choi!  
恭喜發財！ 
Xin Nian Kuai Le!  

新年快乐！ 

2 月 1 号是中国农历新年（虎年）！我们家长委会成员祝大家虎年身体健康！百毒不侵！虎虎生威！如虎添翼！虎年大吉！ 

 
Connie Huang  
PAC Chair 
 
 

 

https://jnburnett.sd38.bc.ca/sites/jnburnett.sd38.bc.ca/files/attachments/Fri%2C%202021-11-19%2015%3A15/2021%202022%20Fundraising%20Letter%20Burnett.pdf
https://jnburnett.sd38.bc.ca/sites/jnburnett.sd38.bc.ca/files/attachments/Fri%2C%202021-11-19%2015%3A15/2021%202022%20Fundraising%20Letter%20Burnett%E4%B8%AD%E5%AD%A6%E5%AE%B6%E9%95%BF%E4%BC%9A%E7%AD%B9%E6%AC%BE%E4%BF%A1%5B1%5D.pdf
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